NORTH UIST MEDICAL PRACTICE
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting

16th June 2011 at 7:00pm

PRESENT
Dr Gerry Wheeler

Mrs Helen Maclean

Ms Sandra Humphrey

Mrs Christina Dick

Mrs Isa Mackillop

Mr Archie Campbell
Mrs Theona Morrison

APOLOGIES

Mr John Maclean
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and it was agreed that the minutes would be posted on the North Uist Medical Practice website.
MATTERS ARISING
Name for PPG – It was agreed that the group will be called North Uist PPG.
District Surgery – Bayhead – Archie reported that the work was ongoing in the schoolhouse after the flood damage.  In the meantime the Practice has added a surgery in Lochmaddy on Thursday afternoon and a few Bayhead patients have been attending this. 
PATIENT ACCESS TO SERVICES 
Isa Mackillop suggested that it would be helpful to patients if they knew what the different services were, how the services could be accessed and whether patients could self refer to the services available.
· District Nurse

· Physiotherapy

· Podiatry

· OT

Dr Wheeler was going to ask them to write a paragraph about the service they provide for the North Uist Medical Practice website.

DR KEILLER’S RETIREMENT

The group were interested in marking the occasion of Dr Keiller’s retirement on the 4th July 2011.  Archie suggested that they bring this up at the next Community Council meeting.
NEWS FROM THE PRACTICE
New Practice Nurse – Jan Barker has been appointed as the new Practice Nurse.  Her main role is to manage the chronic disease registers in the practice.
New GP – Dr Wheeler announced that he has been looking and has hopefully found Dr Keiller’s replacement.  He asked the group to think about a 4 bedroom house that the new GP and his family could rent for a year from October 2011.
District Nurse Changes – Dr Wheeler explained that proposed changes in the way District Nurses worked were on the cards.

· There was to be one District Nurse to cover from Berneray to Eriskay from Friday to Monday.

· Currently the North Uist District Nurses cover North Uist patients and meet daily with the Doctor to discuss any problems.  It is proposed that one of the higher banded Nurses be moved to Benbecula and the boundaries for Benbecula moved to Clachan, this would include all patients in Clachan, Baleshare, Carinish, Trianaid and Grimsay.  Dr Wheeler has been in discussions with the Manager of the District Nursing services and it was felt that the group would wait until he received more feedback about this.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 27th October 2011 at 7pm in North Uist Medical Practice.

